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Last Friday’s Tunnel of Love. Bella is looking forward to High School in 2018 at  

Rose Bay Secondary College . 

A wonderful High School for a wonderful young lady. 



Principal’s Report 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents 

Last week was one packed full of activities. Presentation Day, Year 6 Farewell, Class Parties, distribution of Semester reports 

and our final farewell for everyone at 3.20 on Friday afternoon after they had walked through the Tunnel of Love. Our school 

ended very happily. Last week we also welcomed our new school leaders and we look forward to working with Madeliene, 

Tekiyah, Adam, Monty, Alyson, Phoenix, Paul, Jamali, Emily and Appley in 2018. We thank our 2017 school leaders, for their 

outstanding leadership in 2017. 

Teachers have been busily preparing classes for 2018. When students return on Tuesday January 30 2018 they will return to 

their 2017 classes. We will assemble on the top playground at 9.20 am for welcome messages. Students will then go with their 

2017 teachers to classrooms. In this first week of school all classes will be implementing our Student Welfare programs. Our 

students will be participating in Kidsmatter units of works, Bounceback that will include anti – bullying strategies and Positive 

Behaviour for Learning units of work. All students will also participate in a Transition Program that has been developed by the 

Learning and Support Committee. This program will prepare all students for their new classes, new friends and new teachers. 

These units of work are part of our Wellbeing  and Engagement strategy and are being implemented in the first week as part of 

embedding these skills for the year. Our 2018 Kindergarten students will be participating in the Best Start assessment for the 

first four days of week 1. Kindergarten students will commence on Monday 5 February. 2018. All kindergarten parents and par-

ents of new students are invited to a Tea and Tissues Morning Tea in the staffroom at 10.00am on Monday 5 February. At this 

morning tea we will share more school information to support a smooth start to the school year for new parents. On Tuesday 6 

February all students will go into their 2018 classes. This will take place after recess. We have put much thought and planning 

into this process. Coming back to familiar faces and surrounds ensures a calm start to the school year. Waiting until  

Kindergarten arrives also ensures we only have one formal start to the year. If you are going to be late returning to school it is 

extremely important that you either ring or email the admin office informing us of your plans.  

On behalf of the staff and myself we wish you all a happy and safe holiday. Enjoy spending time with those you love most. We 

look forward to seeing you on Tuesday 30 January 2018. 

 

Maureen Hallahan 

 

 

 

 



Johanna’s Big Adventure 

 

 

Dear Vaucluse Public School Community 

My daughter, opposite is embarking on the 

adventure of a life time. On the 26 January 2018 

she will leave Sydney for Cape Town to begin her 

adventure. You can read the details below. She 

will be the first person in the world to do the 

Seven Continents Marathon in a wheelchair. 

Johanna is hoping to raise $50,000 for the 

Cerebral Palsy Alliance. They are well on their 

way to reaching this target and would very much 

appreciate your help. 

Maureen Hallahan 







 

 

Charlize, Ethan, 
Brigitte and  

Edwina worked 
hard in an end of 

year STEM  
challenge,  
making a  

paddlepop stick 
catapult 















Please refer to link to website in the email in which you received this Newsletter 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BOOK CLUB 
 

WHAT AN ACHIEVEMENT  
 

 

 

A big thank you to all the lovely parents who participated in Book Club this 
year.  We spent over $12,000 on books which is absolutely impressive and a great 
reflection on our book loving children!!  As a result of our collective  
spending throughout the year, we have received $2,500 in rewards. We have 
bought over $1,300 of new books for the library and will be buying more in the New 
Year from the rewards we generated from late 2017. We appreciate your support 
and look forward to more families enjoying Book Club next year.  

  

Thanks again to all those who have participated and enjoy a safe and peaceful holi-
day. 

  

Kind regards 

Angela  


